

Columbia Section Newsletter Since October 10, 1950

Our web site http://sections.asce.org/columbia/index.html

November 2011

Columbia Section Board

Chris Ells, PE **President** (509) 783-2144 (B) <u>cells@jub.com</u>

Paul Knutzen, PE Vice President/President Elect 509-735-1589 (B) ptknutzen@meierinc.com

Secretary/Treasurer Teresa Peterson, EIT

Paul Smith, PE Past-President (509) 374-4248 (B) Psmith@mackaysposito.com

Justin Bellamy Yakima Branch President (509) 966-7000 (B) jbellamy@hlacivil.com

Bernard (Ben) W. Volk *Director-Tri-Cities* (509) 783-2144 (B) bvolk@jub.com

Walla Walla Director - Open

Dave Krumbein Director-Pendleton!LaGrande (541) 278-5748 DKRUMBEIN@Bluecc.edu

Newsletter Editor - Tom Szymoniak

Bernard (Ben) W. Volk Historian (509) 783-2144 (B) bvolk@jub.com

Webmaster - Vacant

Columbia Section Meeting

Date: November 30th, 2011

Place: Shilo Inn, George Washington Way, Richland

Meal: Buffet (Chef's choice) - \$15 for Members and Non Members. Please

pay cash or check to treasurer at meeting

Topic: Esquatzel Hydropower Project (Franklin County)

Speaker: Gary Weatherly with JUB Engineers

Lunch will start at 11:30, and the presentation will begin at Noon. RSVP to: Paul Knutzen, PE 509-735-1589 ptknutzen@meierinc.com

President's Remarks:

This Month's meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 30th. With the holidays and the end of the year approaching, we will not have a meeting in December. We will then pick back up in January and hold our lunch meetings through June. If you have any ideas or would like to speak at one of our meetings please contact Chris Ells at <u>cells@jub.com</u>.

The topic for this month is the design and construction of the Esquatzel Hydropower Project in Franklin County. This was designed by Gary Weatherly with JUB Engineers, Inc. He is a graduate from WSU with a degree in Agricultural Engineering and has many years of experience including; District Engineer for Kennewick Irrigation District, Engineer Associate for SCM Consultants/Tetra Tech, and currently works as a Senior Engineer/Project Manager for JUB Engineers.

I hope you will all attend our lunch meeting to hear Gary speak and welcome him to our Section. Have a great Thanksgiving and see you at our meeting.

Thank you
Chris Ells, PE
ASCE Columbia Section President